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Current Policy:  

NONE  

 

Proposed Policy:  

Youth who raise funds at the county level as part of 4-H specifically for the purpose of attending 

a youth leadership conference shall have their excess funds beyond those needed to attend the 

event retained by the county for later use that year by the youth to attend additional 

conferences. If the youth raises funds in excess of the amount needed for their needs in 

attending leadership conferences in a given year, this amount shall be carried over in 

successive years for use by that youth or his/her siblings. Should the family discontinue 4-H 

membership, the remaining funds shall be transferred to the 4-H senior scholarship account 

after a period of one year. Initial tracking of individual funds raised shall be done by the adult(s) 

in charge of the fundraising events for the conference and reported to the County Office when 

funds are deposited. Initial distribution of funds raised is at the discretion of the organizing 

adult(s) and youth for each fundraiser and must be made clear to participants before the 

fundraising event. 


